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from 95% of the area’s sub-ACL to 92% of the area’s sub-ACL may help increase the likelihood
that catch will not exceed management area sub-ACLs. Additionally, relying on a trigger of
92% of the stock-wide ACL, rather than 95%, to implement the 2,000-1b possession limit in all
management areas may better help prevent future stock-wide ACL overages. AM Alternative 2
specifies lb-for-1b ACL/sub-ACL overage deductions effective the following fishing year. We
believe it is important to account for overages with Ib-for-1b overage deductions, especially since
the Council is also considering allowing the carryover of unharvested herring. But, we ¢ inot
support overage deductions that would be based on catch as of December 31 and that would take
effect the following year.

The current ACL overage deduction measure allows for an interim year to verify and finalize
herring catch data before enacting overage deductions. That interim year is necessary because
the herring fishery can be active during the entire fishing year (January to December), and
herring catch data are not finalized until halfway through the interim year. Typically, qu ity
control checks on herring catch data are completed in February, observer data are finalized in
May, and dealer data are finalized in June. Depending on when or if possession limits are
implemented in the management areas, relying on data as of December 31 may exclude late
vessel trip reports or dealer reports (most late reports are submitted within 2 weeks). If data
through mid-January were considered in the final accounting, any overage deductions would not
be effective until at least March because of the time needed for proposed and final rulem :ing on
overage determinations. Implementing overage deductions in March woul not be appropriate
for management areas that can be intensely fished in January and February, like Area 1B and
Area 2. For these reasons, we recommend that AM Alternative 2 be revised to require 1b-for-1b
overage deductions in the year following the interim year. This overage deduction measure is
equivalent to status quo.

Framework 2 proposes that the methodology used to determine carryover and the timing of
carryover be the same as the methodology and timing of overage deductions. We agree.
Therefore, we also recommend that carryover be effective in the year following the inter 1 year.

[ appreciate the time and effort that the Council has put into the 2013-2015 Herring
Specifications/Framework 2, and I look forward to working with the Council on these important
issues in the herring fishery.
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